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PERSISTENT • SERVANT-HEARTED • FAITHFUL • GRATEFULCHAPEL
Week 9
Primary Chapel 
Friday 22 Sept 9am 
Year 6 

Secondary Chapel
Friday 22 Sept 1:30pm 
Year 12 
 
Week 10 - COMBINED
German Day Chapel 
Friday 29 Sept 9am 

CALENDAR 
Week 9 
Parent Teacher Interviews
Tue 19 - Wed 20 

MNCC Talent Showcase
Friday 22 Sept  
Time: TBA in Room 9/10 

Week 10 
Year 10 Work Experience
Mon 25 - Fri 29 September

Hammil House Visit Yr 4
Tuesday 26 September 
10:30am

Smelters Picnic 
Pupil Free
Wed 27 September

Year 5 Camp
Zoo Excursion
Thurs 28 - Fri 29 Sept

Last Day of Term 3 
Friday 29 September 
Early dismissal 2:05pm

Term 4  
Pupil Free
Monday 16 Oct  

First Day
Tuesday 17 October

Dear Parents & Caregivers
 
Spring has Sprung!

Well, it has certainly been spring weather in the past week – a  
heatwave one day and cold, wet and stormy the next! We are aware 
that a lot of staff, students and families have been and are still  
struggling with health at this time. We would encourage everyone to 
get rest as we do our best to finish Term 3 well. I am praying that God 
helps everyone recover quickly.

It has been fantastic to hear snippets about the Ski/Canberra trip and 
thankful to God that everyone made it back safely, even though some 
are still recovering from fatigue and sickness. The reports I have had 
from the students is that it was a great experience, with many  
enjoying not only the skiing experience, but also the visit to  
Canberra. From the serious things like Parliament and the War  
Memorial to having fun on the playground at the National Arboretum, 
it sounds like amazing memories have been made. Thank you to our 
amazing staff – Mr Pop, Mr Smith, Mrs Simmons and Mrs Moreton, 
along with Mr Richardson, for your dedication and commitment to 
make it an awesome experience for the students.

There is a verse in the Bible that says,  
“For everything there is a season and a time for every matter under 
heaven.” 						      Ecclesiastes 3:1

There are times for camps and there are times for work in classrooms.
There are times for learning and times for assessment.
There are times for work and a time for rest. 

Let’s keeping going strong as we come to the end of Term 3.

Rachel Richardson 
Principal 
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ARID LANDS EXCURSION

SPONGEBOB THE MUSICAL

In Week 6, fifteen of MNCC’s talented  
students brought Bikini Bottom to life with 
Port Pirie Youth Theatre’s production of The 
SpongeBob musical! 

As pictured, we have Jeremy, Lacey,  
Mercedes, Charlotte, and Chloe who filled 
many roles within the production including 
hip hop dancers and rock stars! 

Amber and Sarah were featured as the  
Sardine followers of one of the lead roles, 
Patrick Star, played by Rex. You might  
recognise Eve as one of the top-notch  
security guards who kept a close eye on 
Patchy the Pirate, played by Drazic! 

Lucas, Thomas, and Hannah each rose to 
the challenge of playing tough roles this 
year as Larry the Lobster, Old Man Jenkins, 
and Pearl Krabs! And finally, Neesa finished 
off her last performance with the Port Pirie 
Youth Theatre with a powerful performance 
as Sandy Cheeks! 

We are all so proud of our amazing students 
who have sacrificed many hours of time, 
sweat, and a few tears to bring such an 
incredible show to Port Pirie!

				             Kieran Phillips
	        SSO & Stage-hand for Youth Theatre

On the Friday, September 1 the Year 2 
class went on an excursion to the  
Australian Arid Lands Botanic Garden in 
Port Augusta.  
 
The students went on a tour of the  
gardens and enjoyed learning about the 
native plants. They then propagated 
plants to bring back to the College,  
participated in a scavenger hunt and 
played in the nature garden.

   “I liked seeing the lizards” – Hudson
 
   “I enjoyed planting the plants” – Kyra

   “I liked finding things on the scavenger  
    hunt” – Meaha

 
				      Chloe Schild 
			            Year 2 Teacher
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DEVELOPING LEADERS

Four weeks ago, our Heads of School,  
Monique Eggers and Jordan Smith, went 
interstate to attend the Christian Education 
National Developing Leaders Conference.  
 
They had opportunity to further advance 
their knowledge and skills as leaders, as well 
as networking with other leaders in Christian 
Education across Australia. 

We are so grateful for their willingness to 
lead their respective areas and continue to 
lead the way as ongoing learners. This is a 
photo of all the representatives from South  
Australia at the conference.

CANBERRA & SKI TRIP 

On the September 3, the Year 10, 11 & 12  
students left MNCC by coach on our very 
first Ski/Canberra Trip!  

The journey to Perisher was long, but  
definitely worth the trip as we were invited 
to ski slopes full of snow! We spent 3 days 
skiing and snowboarding, learning from  
professional instructors how to ride the 
snowy slopes. A highlight was the snow that 
fell on the second day. 

After the third day of the snow, we travelled 
to Canberra to see the many famous sites 
that it has to offer. 

 
Some of the places we visited was the  
Parliament House, Australian War  
Memorial, Australian Botanical Gardens, 
National Museum, Questacon and National  
Arboretum.  

Overall, it was an amazing opportunity to 
experience so much in one week!
 				               John Pop 
			                             Teacher



MNCC NEWS 	 TERM 3 WEEK 8

COMMUNITY NOTICES

  •  AHSS Soccer
  •  German Day

LETTERS SENT HOME

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS

MID NORTH MINIS - READY FOR SCHOOL

Ready For School Program 
For our upcoming Foundation students 
enroled in 2024. Term 3+4 times as  
follows. 
Every Wednesday  
Term 3		          Term 4 
Wk 4-9 9-12:30am         Wk 1-3 9-12:30am
Wk 10 No RFS 	         Wk 4-9 9-3:05pm
	 (Smelters Picnic)

By appointment 
Tuesday 19  & Wednesday 20 
September 

NEW / UPDATED POLICIES ON THE  
COLLEGE WEBSITE

As we continue to improve our policies 
and procedures in the College, there are a 
number that you may now access on our 
College website under “Our College:  
Reports and Policies”.   
 
These are:
  •  Allergy & Anaphylaxis Policy and  
      Procedures
  •  Administration of Medication  
      Procedures
  •  Grievance Policy & Procedure
  •  Headlice Policy & Procedure
  •  Digital Citizenship Policy
  •  Student Attendance
  •  Infectious Diseases

There will be more added in coming 
months.

SCHLOASTIC BOOK FAIR

Week 1 Term 4  
Tuesday 17 - Friday 20 October
Lunchtime and after school hours
Cash & Eftpos available

NEWSLETTER BY EMAIL

If you would like to receive a digital 
copy of the newsletter each fortnight, 
please submit your email address at 
Reception. If you have previously  
requested and emailed copy but  
haven't received it, please email our 
Promotions Officer at  
janae.nieass@midnorthcc.sa.edu.au


